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July 16, 2002

The Honorable Cynthia Sullivan

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Sullivan:

Under the stewardship of the University of Washington, the Harborview Bond project is proceeding as planned.  In keeping with the project schedule and in accordance with our oversight authority, I am submitting an ordinance authorizing the use of GC/CM contracting on this project.

Last year, we hired the consultant firm of JE Jacobs to help us determine the best method of managing the Harborview project.  The JE Jacobs report of June 15, 2001 on project management options recommended use of the General Contractor (GC)/Construction Manager (CM) approach.  The GC/CM is selected based upon qualifications as opposed to low bid.  The GC/CM’s contract starts during the early phases of design.  The GC/CM participates in the design process by giving the Architectural-Engineering team (AE) input on constructibility costs and phasing issues as they relate to the design.  During the design process the GC/CM prepares an estimate and provides a Guaranteed Maximum Price (GMP) proposal.   

Under State RCW 39.10.061, the GC/CM approach is recommended for use on projects with the following conditions:

· Large, ($100 million plus) or multiple projects;

· Long project duration;

· Fast track may be required to shorten overall duration;

· Complicated User occupancy or phasing requirements; and

· Complex building systems.

The advantages of this approach are:

· Contractor selections are based on qualifications;

· Better team relations, higher quality construction and better cooperation with the  user;

· Fast track is possible;

· Single point of construction accountability;

· Design phase input by GC/CM to the AE;

· Contingency savings are reinvested into the project; and

· Flexibility for changing conditions.

The Harborview Bond Project is one of our most important and challenging capital endeavors.  The hospital must remain operational 24-hours per day throughout the phases of construction.  Your approval of this ordinance will allow the project to proceed as planned.  If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Jim Napolitano, Major Capital Projects Manager, at (206) 296-0227.

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers


ATTN:
David deCourcy, Chief of Staff




Shelley Sutton, Policy Staff Director




Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Cal Hoggard, Chief of Staff, King County Executive Office (KCEO)


Leslie Harper-Miles, Senior Project Manager, KCEO


Steve Call, Director, Office of Budget (OB)


Bob Williams, Senior Policy Analyst, OB


Paul Tanaka, County Administrative Officer, Department of Executive Services (DES)


Dave Preugschat, Acting Manager, Facilities Management Division (FMD), DES


Jim Neapolitan, Major Projects Manager, FMD, DES


Sally Tenney, Chief Civil Deputy Prosecutor, Office of the Prosecuting Attorney


Harborview Medical Center Board of Trustees


David Jaffe, Chief Executive Officer, Harborview Medical Center (HMC)


Elise Chayet, Director of Planning, HMC


Doug Holen, Capital Projects Office, University of Washington 

